

22nd November 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

We are tentatively preparing to mark the Christmas Season in Omagh County PS and Nursery. We have planned a number of events which you can see from the attached calendar.

We would love it if parents were able to celebrate with us, but as you can appreciate this will be in a very controlled way so that health and safety measures are adhered to and to ensure we are not contributing to the spread of COVID in the school and local community.

All events will be low key, we don't want disappointed children or parents, but we also need to be realistic—dates may change due to pupil or staff illness or amended in line with advice from DENI, PHA and Department of Health.

More information concerning all events will be sent home later, this is merely an overview of the month.

Christmas Wreath Making Workshop

Thursday 2 December 2021—£20.00-Booking essential.

Baby Sensory Christmas Special

Saturday 4 December-Booking essential.

Open Week for Children starting Nursery or Year 1 in September 2022

6-10 December—please pass on the attached invitation to anyone who you know has a child wishing to start Nursery or Year 1 in the next academic year.

#### Class Assemblies

Nursery Tuesday 14 December Year 1 Friday 3 December Year 2 Thursday 9 December Year 3 Wednesday 8 December

These assemblies will be in the afternoons.

### School Christmas Dinner

Wednesday 15 December

### Rhyme Time

Thursday 16 December

# Year 4-7 Christmas Nativity (Outdoors)

Thursday 16 December

## Christmas Dinner in a Hamper

We are all only too aware that all our grocery bills are increasing week in and week out. We are asking each class to donate one food item per child and from these we will make up Christmas Day Hampers. The names of all the children in a class will be put in a hat and one family from each class will go home with a hamper full of groceries for Christmas.

We are remaining positive that we will be able to run our planned events. We know the fun and enjoyment they bring the whole school community. As ever we appreciate the support of our parents and know you will understand if we have to re-arrange, postpone or cancel any events. As always the health and well being of the children, staff and families of Omagh County PS and Nursery come first and foremost.

**Best Wishes** 

J. Funston Principal

